UAHRA Newsletter

Spring 2007
UAHRA May Meeting

The next general membership meeting of the UAH Retirees’ Association will be Wednesday, May 16th, at 11:45 a.m. in the Hospitality Room of Spragins Hall. (Note: There is a handicap-accessible parking lot on the west side of the building and a building entry with no steps.) A salad/desert lunch will be provided by the Board of Directors. The new UAHRA Board of Directors will be announced at this meeting. Emily Mann, MSN, RN, Director of Pharmaceutical Care Center Operations at the Auburn University Harrison School of Pharmacy will be the guest speaker with the topic of “Medication Therapy Management.” To assist us in planning, please let one of us know if you will be coming: Val Seaquist at 851-7423 or Gladys Jones at 883-6446.
President’s Message


“As you are aware, during the special session of the Alabama Legislature, a bill was passed to establish an irrevocable trust to pay for the health care for retirees. Additionally, $200 million has been moved into this trust fund to start the $20 billion required to cover our health insurance. In the June 5th election there will be a vote on the constitutional amendment to make this happen. Be sure and encourage everyone you know to vote YES on this amendment.


“The Governor did not put money into the budget for retirees’ COLAs. At the State meeting of the AERA, it appeared that we would be receiving a “thirteenth” check if the Legislature puts the necessary $41 million into the State budget. The formula that has been proposed for the amount of an individual’s check is: $2.00 x years of service x 12. However, there are two bills, HB385 and SB262 that will re-establish the COLAs at the same percentage raise as the active educators. By the time you read this, the issue may have been settled. [Note: According to the RSA webpage as of 4/23/07, these bills are still pending.]

“The Board of Directors has worked with April Harris, Director of the Alumni Association, to establish a Retirees section in the Alumni Commemorative Paver Project which is in front of Salmon Library. This gives us an opportunity to assist in scholarship funding as well as leaving a permanent and personal memento on campus. For complete details contact either April Harris or go to http://www.uah.edu, click on Alumni Association and then on “Commemorative Pavers”. I have purchased one and encourage all of you to purchase one as well. [Note: You do not have to be a UAH alumnus to purchase a commemorative paver and be sure to indicate on the form that you want it in the UAH Retiree Section.]

“Our next general meeting will be on May 16th. Our speaker will be Emily Mann, MSN, RN, Director of Pharmaceutical Care Center Operations at the Auburn University Harrison School of Pharmacy. Her presentation will be on ‘Medication Therapy Management.’

“On a personal note, my term on the UAHRA Board of Directors ends at the May 16th meeting. I want to thank everyone for the honor of serving on the Board and the support you have given me.


“See you on May 16th.  Steve Bruce”

It’s Not Too Late For 2007 Dues


Although the organization urges payment of annual dues by March 31st of the current year, it is not to late to continue your membership in the same category, continue in a new category if your situation has changed or join for the first time. Please make your check to “UAH Retirees’ Association”  or “UAHRA” and send to Faye Hartman, Office of the President, Room 118 Madison Hall, UAH, Huntsville, AL 35899. Please let Faye know if your category changed from last year. You can also give your dues to Gladys Jones, Treasurer, at the May 16th meeting. The dues are determined by your membership category and you can change your category from year to year as circumstance or preference dictate:

UAH Retiree







$10.00

UAH Retiree & Spouse (both retired from UAH)

$15.00

UAH Retiree & Non-UAH Retired Spouse


$17.50

UAH Retiree & Spouse (not retired)



$20.00

Surviving spouse of UAH retiree



$10.00

Other individual applicants (as approved by the Board)
$20.00

Associate Member (UAH employee within 5 years 


of retirement eligibility)




$10.00

In Remembrance


The UAHRA has been saddened in the past few months to lose two of our members. Dr. F. Frances Johnson, former associate provost for undergraduate studies, died March 13th in Madison. Dr. James L. Wilson, who was UAH’s first academic vice president, died in Huntsville March 23rd. Dr. Wilson also established and directed UAH’s linguistics programs and was one of the founding members of UAHRA. 


Both contributed many years of worthy service to UAH and will be fondly remembered by many colleagues and students.
UAHRA Board Members


Please contact any Board member if you have questions or suggestions:

Dave Brown (Facilities & Operations) – 




534-8852

Steve Bruce (University Center) – President -



882-2299

Lee Cook (Mathematics) - 






539-6714

Jim Johannes (Computer Science) – 




881-3898

Gladys Jones (Research Security & Immigration) – Treasurer -- 
883-6446

Carol A. Roach (Communication Arts) – 




776-0037

Val Seaquist (Sponsored Programs) – Secretary – 


851-7423

Jack Walker (Industrial & Systems Engineering) – 


589-8953

Joan Williamson (Nursing) – Vice President – 



883-0665

BRING A POTENTIAL NEW MEMBER TO THE MAY 16th MEETING!
